Dr. Matt M. Bishop, Superintendent Mrs. Lori Green, Treasurer

124 Bloomfield Street, Camden, OH 45311 Office- 937.452.1283 Fax- 937.452.3926

## **COMMUNITY ADVISORY TEAM**

## **MEETING SUMMARY**

**September 10, 2018** 

The Preble Shawnee Local School District Community Advisory Team met for the first time on Tuesday, September 4, 2018.

## **Members Present**

Amber Guckian, Anitra Roell, Austin Fields, Bill Crawford, Bill McQuiston, Bobby Schneider, Charlie Biggs, Christina Barger, Darrell Wilson, Dave Hubbard, Dean Ketring, Deb Crumbaker, Denise Robertson, Dianna Whitis, Ellen Horton, Eric White, Gary Rader, Gayle George, Gregg Hamm, Helen Whitesell, Jacob Doty, Jeff Johnson, Jeff Wood, Jennifer Taulbee, Joanie Walker, Judy Thomas, Julie Singleton, Karla Lynch, Kate Duskey, Kathy Blevins, Kelly Doran, Kim Dean, Kindra Hacker, Kyle Morton, Lenora Ulyshen, Lori Green, Mary Johnson, Marylyn Crawford, Matt Bishop, Michelle Lovely, Nick Duskey, Robert Crawford, Robin Wood, Shannon Steele, Shelby Abrams, Sue Combs, Sylvia Arcuragi, Terry Snowden, Tom Crumbaker, Jaime Ranly.

## **Meeting Summary**

The meeting began with Superintendent Matt Bishop welcoming the team members. He spoke briefly about how the Board of Education came to the decision to go through this process. He introduced Jeff Parker and Todd Thackery from SHP Leading Design.

Each participant was randomly seated in 10 different tables. At the tables, each person was to state their name, their connection to the district, and their favorite class in school. Next, Jeff Parker presented the slideshow that was shown during the recent Community Outreach Forum. Superintendent Matt Bishop and Treasurer Lori Green gave highlights of the district and financial information. Jeff Parker showed survey responses from the previous forum.

Jeff Parker and Todd Thackery then presented the "previous plan" that was defeated three times at the ballot to build two new schools. At the tables, members created a list of Pros and Cons for that plan and then identified two of the most critical items for each. Tables shared their lists. Next, members discussed their "personal values" for a successful school(s). Each member wrote six values and then the group identified a shared group to report out to the larger group.

We did not have enough time to discuss options and solutions that should be considered (number of buildings, grades, locations, etc.). This will be the first thing we do at the next meeting.

**Next Meeting:** October 9<sup>th</sup> at 6:00 p.m. at the Jr/Sr High School Cafeteria